ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
TUESDAY, AUGUST 9, 2016
STH DAY JULY ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on August 9, 2016 in the Courthouse at
Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

The Commission met with Adair County Heath Director, Jim LeBaron and Ron Stewart. Mr.
LeBaron and Mr. Stewart wanted to inform the Commission of the upcoming flu clinic that will
be held on October 4, 2016. The drive up clinic will be held at the fairgrounds. A second flu
dispensing site will also be set up in front of the volunteer fire department in Novinger, Missouri.
Catherine Majors will assist with the clinic in Novinger.

The flu clinic will also serve as an opportunity to conduct a voluntary reception center. A center
such as this would be established in the event of a disaster within the Community. The purpose

is to control the onslaught of people who could potentially arrive onsite to volunteer. The mock

voluntary reception for October 4 will be set up at the Rehoboth Baptist Church. The center will
identify the individuals and establish where they would be needed most within the County. This
will also be a learning opportunity for nursing students from Truman State University.

Mr. LeBaron and Mr. Stewart asked for the support of the Commission by their presence during
the exercise. This would validate their support of the project. They feel it is worth the
investment of time and effort.

In the event of an epidemic, the Health Department is required to dispense vaccines to all
citizens of Adair County within 48 hours. Vaccine availability can be hard to determine. If there
is a limited supply, the recipients would be prioritized.

Commissioner Adams added that the County could provide Road and Bridge personnel as well
as equipment. The mapping department could also be available for locations of destruction. The
Commission will plan to attend the flu clinic.

Commissioner Thompson moved to accept the Novinger Community Center Lease Agreement.
Presiding Commissioner seconded the motion. The center is used as a polling location for
County elections.

At the request of Sheriff Robert Hardwick, Commissioner Thompson moved to transfer funds the
Law Enforcement Services account (301-5-001-400.000) in the amount of $168,969.00 to the
Law Enforcement General account (801-4-000-700.200). Commissioner Adams seconded the
motion with all in favor. This amount will cover salaries and other expenses through the end of
the third quarter of FY 2016.

At 2:00 p.m., the Commission met at the Adair County Road and Bridge Department for
the final pickup of the scrap tire project.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.
The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on August 9, 2016.
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